HIGHWAY COMMISSIONER’S MEETING

May 20, 2009
7:00 P.M.

O’Fallon Township

801 East State St.

O’Fallon, IL 62269

CALL TO ORDER

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

ROLL CALL

Supervisor Gary Ahle, Town Clerk David M. Witter, Trustees: Glenn Loyet, James Hursey, Kenneth Joseph and Recorder Debbie Dawson.  

Others present: Gary Hursey, Gary Fohne, Rich Meile, Dave Pfeifer and John West. 
APPROVAL OF THE BUDGET HEARING MINUTES

Glenn Loyet made a motion to approve the Budget Hearing minutes and seconded by Gary Ahle. Roll Call: Loyet-aye, Ahle-aye, Joseph-aye, Hursey-aye. Motion carried.

APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS MINUTES
A motion was made by Glenn Loyet to approve the minutes of the April 15, 2009 meeting as presented, seconded by James Hursey.  Motion carried.

HIGHWAY COMMISSIONER’S REPORT


Supervisor Gary Ahle stated that we should suspense of the Highway Commissioner Report due to the Highway Commissioner not here.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS


Supervisor Gary Ahle stated that we should suspense of the unfinished business due to the Highway Commissioner not here.
NEW BUSINESS

Supervisor Gary Ahle stated that we should suspense of the new business due to the Highway Commissioner not here.
APPROVAL OF HIGHWAY COMMISSIONER’S BILLS

                             Permanent Road                   $124,132.42


     Road & Bridge
                  81,626.72


     Bridge

                        0         


Glenn Loyet questioned the bill from Crown Equipment stating he thought it was a pretty lengthy bill and the he thought the labor was very high. He showed the bill to Kenneth Joseph and he looked through it and stated that he didn’t see any wrong with it. Labor would be high for anything now. Glenn Loyet also stated that he thought spending $1,100. for the water fountain was very high. 
Kenneth Joseph made a motion to approve the Highway Commissioner bills and James Hursey seconded the motion. Roll call: Loyet-aye, Ahle-aye, Joseph-aye and Hursey-aye. Motion carried. 

PUBLIC INPUT


Dave Pfeifer was here for the record on the sidewalk issue. He has an electronic copy of the Trustees handbook concerning the sidewalk issue. He wanted to discuss it with the Highway Commissioner. Dave Pfeifer did a search on sidewalks reference to the ability for the Highway Commissioner to build sidewalks and it did not state in there anywhere where it had to be tied in to a highway project. Glenn Loyet stated that he remembers the lawyer checked into that and said that population had to be x number of people before they could do it and Glenn Loyet stated he did not check the statues on it. Dave Pfeifer read to the Board that the Highway Commissioner has the authority to build curbs, sidewalks, alleys and bike paths in unincorporated communities, using any funds belonging to the road district in which such community is located. Then it goes on to say that the township board in a county with a population between 300,000 and 3,000,000 may provide for the construction or installation and repair of sidewalks or street lighting or traffic control devices in the township, along or upon any roads by special taxation. Highway Commissioner Peach has previously stated that it was illegal to do it and it is not if you read this. Dave Pfeifer gave a copy to Supervisor Gary Ahle for the Highway Commissioner and Supervisor Gary Ahle stated that he would talk to him in the morning and would call Dave Pfeifer tomorrow.  
ADJOURNMENT

A motion was made to adjourn the Highway Commissioner’s meeting by Glenn Loyet and seconded by James Hursey.  Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 7:13 P.M.

                                                                         Respectfully submitted by:

                                                                        David M. Witter
                                                                                          Town Clerk

